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DOC22/928234 
 
 
Ms Maree Statham 
Mayor 
Lithgow City Council 
PO Box 19 
LITHGOW  NSW  2790 

By email: cr.statham@lithgow.nsw.gov.au 

Dear Ms Statham 

I am writing to inform you about the revocation of the energy from waste West Lithgow Precinct 
map from the NSW Government Gazette, which was previously Gazetted under the Protection of 
the Environment Operations (General) Regulation 2022 (the Regulation). 
 
It is no longer necessary to identify the West Lithgow Precinct by map, following withdrawal of 
Energy Australia’s State Significant Development application for the Mount Piper Energy Recovery 
Project. This was the energy recovery project intended to be covered by the West Lithgow 
Precinct. Given there are no active proposals within the precinct and the NSW Government is not 
aware of any future viable proposals, the Government has determined that it is no longer 
necessary to identify the precinct by map published in the Gazette. 
 
The Gazette revocation will remove the map identifying the boundaries of the precinct. Regardless, 
the West Lithgow Precinct will remain a priority infrastructure area as outlined in the NSW 
Government’s Energy from Waste Infrastructure Plan as well as under the Regulation. The EPA 
may Gazette a new map identifying the West Lithgow Precinct to reflect the planning status of 
energy from waste proposals in the precinct. 
 
If you have any further questions about this matter, please contact Ms Melissa Walsh, Director, 
Major Projects & Initiatives, on 02 8289 6916 or at melissa.walsh@epa.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Tony Chappel 
Chief Executive Officer 
 
21 October 2022 

cc: Craig Butler <council@lithgow.nsw.gov.au> 
Sherilyn Hanrahan <sherilyn.hanrahan@lithgow.nsw.gov.au> 
Matthew Trapp <matthew.trapp@lithgow.nsw.gov.au> 
Andrew Muir <andrew.muir@lithgow.nsw.gov.au> 
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